
     
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

December 10, 2009 
 
Community Preservation Committee 
c/o Alice Ingerson 
1000 Commonwealth Avenue 
Newton, MA 02459 
 
 
RE: Preservation of 19th & Early 20th Century Newton Documents/Collections 
 
 
Dear Community Preservation Committee Members: 
 
 
The Newton Historical Commission voted unanimously at its last hearing on November 24, 2009 to 
support the application before the CPC for preservation of 19th & Early 20th Century Newton 
Documents/Collections.  The preservation of these kinds of artifacts and documents with their 
historical ties to the City of Newton is at the very core of our Commission’s existence. 
 
As outlined in the proposal, this project is in line with the Newton Comprehensive Plan as well as 
the Library’s long term planning goals as well.  We sincerely hope that the CPC will give this 
project a favorable vote. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Brian Lever, Senior Preservation Planner 
Newton Historical Commission Staff 

Telephone

(617)-796-1120

Telefax

(617) 796-1142 

David B. Cohen 

CITY OF NEWTON, MASSACHUSETTS 
Department of Planning and Development 

Michael J. Kruse, Director 

Mayor 

Newton Historical Commission 
1000 Commonwealth Avenue, Newton, Massachusetts 02459  

Email:  blever@ci.newton.ma.us
www.ci.newton.ma.us





        14 Trowbridge Street 
        Newton, MA  02459 
        October 23, 2009 
Community Preservation Committee 
Newton City Hall 
1000 Commonwealth Avenue 
Newton, MA  02459 
 
Dear Committee Members, 
 
I am writing to you in support of the grant application to preserve 19th and early 20th Century 
Newton Documents. The residents of Newton are fortunate that those who came before us had 
the foresight to preserve these city directories, manuscripts, photos, and maps that capture life in 
our city in the previous two centuries and help us to understand those who built our community. 
   
There is need, however, for action to ensure that these materials will continue to be available to 
future generations.  First, some of the items are in need of repair and preservation so that they are 
in one piece and legible and will remain that way.  Once the selected items are preserved, they 
will be ready to be viewed by scholars and other occasional users, but they will not be able to 
withstand constant use by the citizens of Newton.  Digitizing the materials and making them 
available on the internet is the second crucial step that will enable everyone who is interested to 
access them. 
 
I am the president of the Library Board of Trustees, and I appreciate that this project will help 
the library to fulfill its mission of making information available to the public in “an accessible 
and equitable manner.” Once these photographs and maps are online, they may serve as a 
gateway for people to discover more about the history of Newton; people who see the digitized 
materials may be inspired to go to the Newton Collection in the library or to the Jackson 
Homestead to learn more from additional sources. 
 
In addition, this project is of particular interest to me because it involves the collaboration of 
three city organizations:  Historic Newton, the office of the Newton City Clerk, and the library.  
Bringing individual pieces of history together on the internet from their current locations in the 
separate departments will create one citywide collection and will set a wonderful precedent for 
future cooperative work. 
 
I hope that your committee will approve the application, and I look forward to watching as the 
phases of this work are implemented over the coming year.  Please contact me if I can provide 
any assistance. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Beth Wilkinson 
 
 
617-969-4443 
Bethwilkinson@mac.com 
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